To CPSC, City of London, ON.

July 8, 2024

For many years I have supported the strategy of showing the public the reality of abortion and have joined the group several times. Although many people do not think there is any positive effect to the action, I was surprised one day when a neighbour of mine in Sturgeons Falls brought up the issue. She saw the group in Sturgeon Falls, Ontario and her reaction was one of anger to the point of stopping to express her opinion in very strong wording.

Several years she found out she was expecting twins and that one twin was taking more nourishment than the other causing one twin to not thrive as much as they should be. Her doctor told her that if she wanted the birth one healthy baby instead of both not thriving that she should abort the one baby. When she went home from that appointment, she said that she could only think back to the signs she had seen years before of what abortion looks like and although she agreed with abortion back then, now she couldn't face doing that to one of her own children from that. Her twins were about a year old when I met her and she could not imagine life without them. So, I ask what is wrong with people seeing the photographs if it might stop them from making a regrettable decision in the future? How can photographic information ever be a mistake especially if it shows the truth of what is happening?

I had a good friend tell me that she had an abortion when she was 17 years old. She says that if she had seen the photos of the aborted babies before she had had one, she would not have gone through with it. She said she wanted to keep the baby but felt that there was no help out there and that she had been led to believe that it was not a baby yet. She is now 43 years old and still thinks about the baby she aborted at 17 and wishes that she hadn't been led to kill him or her.

Letter to the City of London;

I give my consent to have my letters included in the city agenda and as part of the public record."

Erin Moyer